
Dear Friends of the CND,

Welcome to our Fall Newsletter! It is our hope that each of you has had a restful
summer and that the lovely Autumn days will bring you refreshment.

“There are many different gifts, but it is always the same Spirit; there are many
different ways of serving, but it is always the same Lord. There are many different
forms of activity, but in everybody it is the same God who works in them all”
(1 Corinthians 12:4-6).

In our fall newsletters, we honor all of you, our benefactors, who have given so
generously to the CND. Each of you is a gift to us as you partner with us in serv-
ing the people we minister to each day. Know that you continue to be in our
thoughts and prayers.

In each of our previous newsletters, we have attempted to give you a brief picture
of the ministries of our Sisters and this issue is no different. Over the years,
God’s call has taken us to many places accompanied by many of God’s people.
In this issue you will learn about the work of our Sisters in college ministries as
Campus Ministers.

As many of you know, Montreal is the home of our General Administration which
is located in our Motherhouse. Several years ago, it was the decision of our General
Administration to form an International Community at the Motherhouse which
would have a cross-section of Sisters of our community. An article written by our
American Sisters will give you an idea of life in an international community!

And last but certainly not least, we honor our six American Golden Jubilarians
and one Silver Jubilarian! Each one is a blessing to the CND and to the people to
whom they minister.

Your support is deeply appreciated as you partner with us in bringing the message
of Christ to so many women, children and men throughout the US.

Sincerely,

Kathleen Murphy, CND
Development Director
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On June 19th, 2010, we celebrated the Golden Jubilee of
the following Sisters:
Margarita Castañeda, (S. Christine Marie) CND,
Marilyn Cullina (S. Ellen of the Sacred Heart), CND,
Marilyn Doucette (S. Michael Joseph), CND,
Patricia Jamele (S. Patricia Marion), CND,
Julia Ryan (S. Gerard Maureen), CND,
Anne Walsh (S. Mary Brendan), CND.

We also celebrated the Silver Jubilee of Sister Maryann
Calabrese, CND.

This celebration began with Liturgy at the Villa Notre
Dame Chapel in Wilton, CT. Many Sisters, family members
and friends joined in the celebration after which we all
shared a delicious meal.

Our Sisters represent a variety of ministries as each one
shares the gifts she has been given by God. They serve in the
ministries of Parish Religious Education and services to a
Hispanic population, Parish Pastoral Staff member, co-coor-
dinator of our Associate Relationship, High School Guid-
ance Counselor, Ministry in Central America, High School

Teacher and Pastoral Care Staff member in a nursing home.
Over the years these Sisters have ministered in a wide

variety of ministries. Like St. Marguerite, they have re-
sponded to God’s call to answer the needs of many women,
children and men who are grateful to them for all the serv-
ices they have provided and continue to provide. It is a joy
to celebrate with them and we promise them our prayers for
many more years of service to God’s people. �

Golden/Silver Jubilee Celebration 2010
By: Kathleen Murphy, CND
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Left to right, CND Sisters Marilyn Doucette, Marilyn Cullina,
Patricia Jamele, Maryann Calabrese, Julia Ryan, Margarita
Castañeda and AnneWalsh.

The St. Louis Academy Class of 1955 celebrated its 55th reunion.
A reunion is held every 5 years. A wonderful time was had by all.

St. Louis Academy Class of 1955St. Louis Academy Class of 1955
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Recently I attended a week long symposium at the
University of Notre Dame entitled “Stewards of the
Treasures of our Faith.” After some 20 plus years in

campus ministry it “warmed my heart” to experience young
campus ministers who were “on fire with their love for
God” and their desire to share this love of God and Church
with college/university students. Most had been active in
campus ministry as undergraduates. Meeting such “on fire”
young adults renewed my own love for young adults, my
desire to minister to them and affirmed my gifts as a cam-
pus minister.

In a pastoral letter on campus ministry published by
the conference of Catholic Bishops in 1985, six aspects
important for campus ministry were set forth: forming the
faith community, appropriating the faith, forming the
Christian conscience, educating for justice, facilitating
personal development and developing leaders of the future.
Campus ministry is seen as essential for continuing the
vitality and strength of our Church. How one carries out
these goals varies greatly with the college/university (pri-
vate or public, religious or secular, residential or commuter,
large or small). Each college/university has its own riches to
offer as well as its own challenges.

The greatest challenge for the campus minister, I be-
lieve, is being in touch with the young adult of 2010.
Knowing who they are, their gifts and talents, their hopes
and fears; what has shaped their generation, their hungers,
their constant use of the technological world, is a must for
anyone working with this age group. This generation has its
own gifts and its own challenges. They are no less good, no
less generous, no less called than any other generation.

Speaker after speaker at the symposium, confirming my
own experience, emphasized the need to be with students
and take them where they are at. Jesus responded to peo-

ple where they were at. The ministry of Presence is a very
important part of campus ministry. Meeting the students
where they are sends stronger messages than we realize.
Partaking in activities with them when possible, hanging
out with them is an important part of campus ministry.
Invitations to go deeper can be extended, encouraging
them to lead and to attend programs, prayers, etc. spon-
sored by campus ministry. Authenticity and honesty as well
as a deep love of God are strong characteristics of a campus
minister. Hopefully we offer a witness to these young adults
as they spark new energy in us.

Many young adults are very generous in giving service
to others. This is one of their gifts. The challenge is to
assist them in realizing that prayer balances out the gift of
service. Some few spend time in prayer and need to be chal-
lenged to also go out to their neighbor in service. Religion
is not high in their priorities. Assisting them in asking
deeper questions hopefully will lead them to a sense of
wonder and awe at the Creator of all. We know that the
Spirit is at work in each of their lives and we trust the good-
ness and desire of each person to grow. What a privilege to
journey with these young people!

Campus Ministry/St. Joseph’s College,
West Hartford, CT By: Kathleen Dorney, CND

(S. Kathleen of Mary)

Left to right, Sabrina, a student (’10) and Kathleen Dorney, CND
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OUR CHRISTMAS ENROLLMENT CARD
is a wonderful way to let the special people in your life know
that you are thinking of them. Our Sisters throughout the
US will pray for friends and family that you name.

4 Ways to Order!
Mail: Congregation of Notre Dame, 30 Highfield Rd.
Wilton, CT 06897-3802
Call: 203-762-4306, Fax: 203-762-4319 or
Email: cnddev@juno.com

Mary lifts her child to us dancing in delight of
the Word made flesh.

You will be remembered
in the prayers and good works of the

Sisters of the Congregation of Notre Dame,
Blessed Sacrament Province.

This spiritual gift is requested by

_________________________________________

_________________________________________

This gift supports the active
ministries and retirement
needs of the Sisters of the
Congregation of Notre Dame,
Blessed Sacrament Province.

A CHRISTMAS BLESSING

Please placeyour order byNovember 1, 2010.

programs of the very active student St. Vincent de Paul So-
ciety. Staten Island students join Queen’s campus students
for service trips to Panama, Lourdes shrine, New Orleans
and Philadelphia at a center for Vincentian sponsored
multi-service organizations.

Of course, faith formation and liturgies are the other
strong thrust of campus ministry. Every Sunday, there is an
evening mass with a lively student choir. The academic
year is sprinkled with several campus-wide liturgies and
prayer services for September 11, Women’s Month, Aids
Awareness, peace and non-violence, memorial services and
other occasions. A community dinner follows the Sunday
liturgy to nourish the faith and social development of the
students. A four-year leadership program called V.I.T.A.L.
(Vincentian Initiative to Advance Leadership) enables stu-
dents to grow in understanding of the Vincentian charism
in its integration of spirituality, service and leadership. I
have led the Junior and Senior years of this program. For
faculty and professional staff, I have offered meditation,
faith and justice programs as well as support in times of be-
reavement. Two years ago, I began a student group called
Spirit Quest since so many students of this generation are
searching for their spiritual homes.

Ministry to young adults and the college community
has been a great blessing to me. I hope to bring much of
what I have learned to my new position as Coordinator of
Associate Relationship. �
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From Campus Ministry to Coordinator of
Associate Relationship

By: Joan Mahoney, CND

Since 1979, with the exception of five years in
community service, I have been engaged in campus
ministry at four different institutions of higher

education. The ministry takes on different nuances at
different institutions but the basic elements remain the
same. I have served at the University of Rhode Island, a
state institution, Russell Sage College in Troy, NY, a private
women’s college, Boston College, a Jesuit University and
St. John’s University, Staten Island Campus, a Vincentian
institution. I am now leaving St. John’s to be the Coordi-
nator of the Associate Relationship for our CND Province.
Of the various sisters who have served in campus ministry,
Sister Kathleen Dorney who is currently the Director of
Campus Ministry at St. Joseph’s College, a Sisters of Mercy
institution in West Hartford, CT will be the only CND in
this important ministry for the Church and Society.

At St. John’s University, I was the Director of Campus
Ministry with two young campus ministers, a secretary, two
graduate assistants, and about ten Campus Ministry
Student Assistants (CMSA’s) composing our staff. This
made for a rich pool of talents and personalities to reach
out to all on our campus. Being a Vincentian University,
involving the students in direct service to the disadvan-
taged is a major priority. Midnight Runs is our most popular
service opportunity. Assigned by the Midnight Run
Organization, students would go by van into Manhattan to
bring brown bag sandwiches and snacks that they had as-
sembled, warm clothing and toiletries to about four stops.
What we stressed with the students was that, even more
important than the food and material things we distributed,
was having conversations with the homeless, mostly men,
and coming to know them. On the ride back to Staten
Island, each student reflected on and shared where they
had seen the face of God in their experience. Other spon-
sored service activities are soup kitchens, childcare while
Latino parents are learning English and the many outreach

I hope to bring much
of what I have learned
to my new position as

Coordinator of
Associate Relationship.

Joan Mahoney, CND

Please join us in praying for our deceased Sisters: IN MEMORY OF

Sr. Gilberte Dufresne, CND (Mother St. Gilberte-Marguerite) d. April 7, 2010
Sr. Madeleine LaMarre, CND (Mother St. Madeleine of Mary) d. July 11, 2010

Sr. Catherine (Kaye) Morrison, CND (Mother St. Anita-Miriam) d. September 2, 2010

All I have ever desired is that the great precept of the love of God above all things and of the neighbor as oneself be written in every heart.

ST. MARGUERITE BOURGEOYS

May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.
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We, the Sisters of the Congregation of Notre Dame, Blessed Sacrament Province, are deeply grateful to each of you, our “Partners”, for
your friendship, prayers, interest and generous support of the efforts of our ministries. Your financial assistance continues to help us

“…to follow Jesus in a preferential option for the poor and to live our mission of liberating education in fidelity to the prophetic charism
of Marguerite Bourgeoys in today’s world”… (Mission Orientation, Chapters 1996, 2001, 2006 with additions)

With this issue of “Partners in CND Mission”, we would like to recognize your partnership with us from July 1, 2009 through June 30,
2010. We would also like to extend a special thank you to our donors who are participating in our monthly giving program “Visitation
Companions” (VC), instituted in January 2004.

Bequests – Estates of:
Claire D. Crohan
Patricia Dwyer
Clover Gannon

In-Kind
Tower Printing, Inc.

CND Circle
Total Gifts of $5,000 to $9,999
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher McCormack

Ville Marie Circle
Total Gifts of $1,000 to $4,999
Susanne Chiappa
Mary Duffy
Eileen Fitzgerald
Joyce Galvan
Sr. Helen Klimick, CND
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McCormack
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph McGowan
Anita DiLeo Myliss
Joan Pesce, VC
Mr. and Mrs. John P. Schmitt
Deacon and Mrs. Mark Shine
St. Louis Academy Reunion Committee
St. Mary’s Academy Alumnae

Blessed Sacrament Circle
Total Gifts of $500 to $999
Anne M. Borrelli
Patricia Connelly Chirles
Joan Curry
Jane E. Davies
Thomas M. Frazee
Elizabeth Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Garvey, VC
Ann T. Graham, VC
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Haley
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Heller, VC
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas King, VC
Mary Maroney (VC)
Olive Pritchard Murdy
Katherine M. O’Donnell, VC
Marie Therese Petgrave, VC
Patricia Pettinico
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Pontelandolfo
Frank J. Schleper
Therese L. Stewart, VC
Natalie Foote Tiernan, VC

Visitation Circle
Total Gifts of $100 to $499
Georgia Ann Anderson
Carol Arseneau-Miller
Jo Aycock
Helen E. Basal
Martin J. Benison
Mary Louise Phelan Bergin, VC
Janice Z. Bessette
Betsy Biddle
Sr. Jeanne Bonneau, CND
Col. and Mrs. Ronald J. Bordenaro
Elvira Broniecki
Mary Sue Dwyer Brosius
Maria Elena Brown
Marie Browne
Attorney and Mrs. Thomas Brunnock
Mr. and Mrs. Gerry Butcher
Anna M. Byrnes
Dr. Joseph Campbell
Jacqueline Muzzy Caracci
Francine Carattini
Attorney and Mrs. Timothy R. Carmody
Mr. and Mrs. John Carney
Carmelia Cassano
Ruth Lynch Catalano
Mary K. Chadwick, VC
Mary Ellen Brady Chanda
Anne Chandler
Doris Chiappetta, VC
Mary Chichester

Mary Ann Barrieau
Deacon and Mrs. John Barton
Shirley Dyrek Bednarke
Adelaide Klees Beemsterboer
Theresa LeClerc Behr
Yolanda Benard
Elizabeth A. Bender
Linda Arseneau Benoit
Mary Ellen Phelan Bergin
Antoinette Valente Bernardi
Marilyn Girardi Bertolini
Joan Fortier Bertrand
Sr. Ona Bessette, CND
Mary Lawlor Bigelow
Mary and Richard Bisaillon
Janet Dupuis Blanchette
Patricia Guerrera Boccardo
Rose M. Boccasino
Maria M. Bonini
Therese Bonneau
Mike and Linda Born
Doris Deschesnes Borowy
Sr. Alla Anne Boyle, CND
Sr. Ellen Boyle, CND
Thomas Brayton, Esq.
Sr. Joan Brennan, CND
Mary Brennan (R.I.P.)
William Brick
Colleen S. Brown
Elizabeth Crichton Brown
Mr. and Mrs. John Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Brown
Janet L. Brule
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Bryan
Mr. and Mrs. R. Brzostowski
Therese Scykowski Buckler
Barbara Spinelli Burcher
Leona Fabian Burdick
Richard Burkhardt
Dorothy Bowlby Burkhead
Marie Uffelmann Burns
Mr. and Mrs. James Butler
Marjorie Calderara
Mary Granger Cantrell
Dina Casavecchia
Julie M. Casella-Esposito
Vincent and Georgia Cassano
Sr. Immacolata Cassetta, CND
Sr. Margarita Castañeda, CND
Theresa Van Haren Castelnuovo
Nonna Beauclerc Cejda
Jacqueline M. Chapdelaine
Nina Cherubino
Doris E. Chevrette
Christian Brothers Institute
Muriel Kingston Christianson
Mrs. Edward Chromczak
Theresa Ciaccio
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Ciampi
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Cianciolo
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Ciesielski
Howard Clark
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Coglianese
Mary Therese Coleman
Sr. Dorothy Collins, CND
Kathleen Sullivan Collins
Lorraine Collins
Sr. Joann Compagno, CND
CND Local Communities

Norwalk, CT
Oklahoma City, OK
Providence, RI
Ridgefield, CT
Stamford, CT
Staten Island, NY
Waterbury, CT
St. Jean’s Convent, New York, NY
St. Margaret Mary Convent, Chicago, IL

Suzanne Conlin

Children’s Community School
Mr. and Mrs. John Civetta
Marlene Nolte Clancy
Beverly A. Clark
CND Alumnae
CND Local Communities:

Norwalk, CT
Margaret Collins-Byrne
Linda Pepi Condon
Margaret A. Condon
Jane Cooney
Charlene D. Cota-Leatherman
Richard Crouteau
Mr. and Mrs. David Crout
Mr. and Mrs. James D. Cunningham
Sr. Joan Curtin, CND
Sr. Rose Mary Daly, CND
Rose Marie Stango Dascenza
Jeanne Keily DeParis
Mary Therese Donohue
Maureen Donohue
Barbara L. Donovan
Marion Hopkins Drummond
Susan E. Dunn
Therese Mathieu Dunnigan
Maryanne and Jack Eaton
Patricia A. Emons
Joyce Pepping Fardoux, VC
Doris B. Fargo
Edward Finn
Sr. Patricia Flattery, CND
Mr. and Mrs. Peter F. Fox
Kelly Galvin
Robert Garthwait
Pauline F. Giguere
Mary Shay Gilroy
Elaine Gregory Graves
Eileen Gross
Mr. and Mrs. Matthew Gross
Dorothy L. Guilbault
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Gund
Julia Moran Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Hammerl
Barbara Orseno Harms
Leona Hartmann
Margaret Healey, VC
Mary Jane Costello Hennessey
Kathleen N. Hicks
Mary Higham
Mary Jo Hoag
Edna Laub Holcomb, VC
Betty Beves Horn
Carol Barry Iannace
Mr. and Mrs. John Jaworski
Barbara Kaplan, VC
Pat Cavender Karasiewicz, VC
Ann C. Kearney
Mary Jean Kelley
Maureen Luehrs Kenney
Janet M. Keogan, VC
Janice Charette Kusha
Bernadette Langenstein, VC
Elaine V. Laudisi
Jane Lazgin
Mr. and Mrs. Dante Ligi
Danielle Lizotte, VC
Joanna M. Lomanto
Mr. and Mrs. James Loughran, VC
Mary Elizabeth Lucey
Ellen Mary Lynch
Carol Doran MacDonald, VC
Ione Praye MacDonald
Debbie Mallaney
Teresa Mancini
Hannah M. Mangan
Marilyn March
Patricia Wohoski McDonnell, PhD
Lillian McIntyre
Patricia McMahon

Sr. MaryAnn McPartland, CND
Maura Danaher Melody, VC
Donald Miner
Florence Baughman Monaldi, VC
Monica Morris
Mr. and Mrs. John Murphy
Sr. Kathleen Murphy, CND
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas J. Murphy
LaDonna E. Norstrom
Sharon Lynch Norton, VC
Notre Dame Academy Elementary School
Deacon and Mrs. Arthur Nylen
Mr. and Mrs. James O’Sullivan
Mr. and Mrs. William Pape, II
Hortensia Herrera Pedrotti
Isabel Peletier Pippin, VC
Sr. Mary Anne Powers, CND
Rafla-Demetrious Family
James Reilly
Kevin Reilly, DMD
Vicki N. Remson
Thomas Reynolds
Marilyn Ricker
Ridgefield Academy
Alice Walsh Rivers
Carmela M. Rogan, VC
Loretta Noel Rosa
Dorothy McDermott Rose
Mr. and Mrs. John Rothermich
Carolyn Brown Senier
F. Stephen Serzan
Elizabeth Dunne Sheahan
Therese Sheridan
Sr. Dorothy Siemsen, CND
John Slavin
Kathryn E. Smith
William J. Spataro
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard Speckhart
St. Louis Academy Class of 1959
Anne C. Stewart
Cornelia Locassio Stockman, VC
Elizabeth Sullivan
JoAnn F. Sullivan
Nancy A. Sullivan
Josephine Verrastro Summa
Ruth Ellen Panalitis Summa
Rose Christiano Taliercio
Maria Teesch
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Terry
Anne Thompson
Joan H. Tracey
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Vadala, Jr.
Stacie Van Deusen
Marion Ventosa, VC
Nancy Vileno
Rita Noel Volpe, VC
Pamela Sheehan Walker
Rosemary Walsh
Anne P. Ward
Helen T. Wynne, VC
Marion Grace Zorn

Bon Secours Circle
Total Gifts Up To $99
Susan Aery
Shirley Remillard Africano
Madonna Halpin Albiero
Mary Lou Shanahan Albright
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ambrose
Emma Calo Amodeo
Anne V. Andrews
Joan H. Angelini
Anonymous
Elizabeth Arcano
Archdiocese of NY, Catechetical Office
Barbara A. Arnesen
Bea LaFond Arseneau
Patricia August-Slawnikowski
Emma Carrozzo Barone
Judith Barone
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Mr. and Mrs. James Connelly
Dorothy Clark Cook
Barbara A. Coppeto
Sylvia VonMeeteren Corbett
Sr. Lucille Cormier, CND
Evelyn A. Correra
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Costantino
Sr. Barbara Costello, CND
Bonnie Cotter
Kathleen S. Covello
Mary Foody Cronan
Lawrence Cronkite
Mr. and Mrs. Carson Cross
Sr. Catherine Ann Crowley, CND
Janet Roys Curry
Justin and Patricia Cyrier
Joan D’Amico
Mr. and Mrs. Robert D’Amico
Joan Westover Dandurand
MaryAnn Swan Dansart
Carol R. Darcy
Elaine Darcy
Steven and Jean Dauer
Scharleen Rinella Dauksas
Darlene Papineau Dauphin
Frances Daur
Sandra Davis
Eleanor De Vience
Ann C. Deignan, DC
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Del Gaudio
Loretta Gorman Delaney
Helen D’Elia
Grace DeMilo
Bernadette Noel Denault
Charles and Mary Denault
Sr. Regina DeVitto, CND
Carolina DiBenedetto
Rita Gabellone DiTillo
Joan Mazza Dobis
Jim and Elsie Doherty
Johanna Bonazza Donahue
Noreen Donovan
Patricia Matthews Dorph
Sr. Peggy Doyle, CND
Joanne Dupuis Dressler
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Duffy
Marldene Scheppler Dunham
Joan Dunne
Alice Dusek
Lois Stone Dwyer
Sr. Jean Dwyer, CND
Kathryn Eagen-Casale
Mr. and Mrs. James Eisenbath
Mary Ellen
Sr. Patricia Joan Ells, CND
Maureen H. Elmendorf
Jane Fagan
Mr. and Mrs. Rainer Falkenstein
Father James Fanale
Kimberly J. Fellingham
Anne McGuire Ferrara
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Ferraro
Sr. Jeanne Fielder, CND
Mr. and Mrs. Alan Filler
Audrey Danahy Fischer
Mary E. Fitzgerald
Phyllis A. Fitzgerald
Frances Fogarty
Fordham University
Jacqueline Fortier
Donna and Roland Fortin
Rose and David Fox
Corene Cowperthwait Frick
Linnea Friden
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas A. Fusco
Margaret Gabriele
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Gaetano
Patricia Bernier Gager
Anna J. Gagne
Janet Gagnon
Sr. Natalie Gannon, CND
Elizabeth Lawlor Garren
Maura and Ed Gayer
Mary A. Gervais
Jean Bishton Giesler
Loretta Kelly Glasgow
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Goldkopf, Sr.
Ann Carol Golymbieski
Peg Gombas
Mary E. Good
Ann Fiske Goodpaster

Dr. and Mrs. Kevin Reilly
Mary Caso Restaino
Sr. Jenny Ricci, CND
Frances Carey Rice
George Richardson
Lucille Bertrand Rideout
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Riggi, Sr.
Barbara Panozzo Rolla
Sr. Anna Romano, CND
Sr. Rita Rompre, CND
Rose Mary Ronshausen
Elwood J. Rosenbauer
Sr. Mary Ann Rossi, CND
Mildred B. Rowe
Darlene Redenius Ruark
Jean M. Russell
Catherine Ryan
Charlotte Chouinard Ryan
Justine Nerrow Ryan
Ivelisse Sanchez
Elizabeth Sanders
Mae Santopietro
Sr. Jane Scanlon, CND
Sr. Anne Scappini, CND
Virginia Draus Schassburger
Shirley Kremen Schmidt
Ellen Schreiber
Marie Porter Seeger
Sr. Anne Seeley, CND
Deborah Seeley
Carmela Setti
Mary Lou Sewell
Margaret Blake Sheehan
Mary A. Simms
Marion Stern Simnick
Deborah Slovak
Eleanor Small
Dr. Lisa Zorn Smeglin
Linda Smith
Patricia Snyder
Jeanette Sprutta
St. Jean Baptiste High School
St. John The Evangelist Church –CCW
St. Anne Church
St. Anne Ladies’ Sodality
Mr. and Mrs. Justin St. Jean
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Stack
Frank Staniszeski
Amy Senesac Stearns
Birdella Daily Stevenson
Nita Euchner Stoltz
Sr. Ann Marie Strileckis, CND
Lorna Ragoneski Stupka
Sr. Rose Mary Sullivan, CND
Debra D. Swartz
Judith J. Tattar
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Tatto
Sr. Eileen Tierney, CND
Winifred Dignan Toomey
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Topazio
Virginia Nietupski Topolski
Florence Norville Tuch
Anna Spenard Usiewicz
Helen Mulvenna Van Duerm
Louise Perrotti Varanelli
Carol Stanko Veldhuizen
Virginia Venditti
Rose Helen Veneziano
Sr. Eleanor Verrastro, CND
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Viens
Joanne Hogan Volage
Dr. James Vorbach
Mary Grover Voss
Maria Carangelo Wagner
Barbara Ziomek Waldron
Sr. Anne Walsh, CND
Daniel F. Walsh
Patricia Waterworth
Anna Marie Bertrand Wheeler
Karen Sethre White
Mary Coffey White
Gerry Adair Winn
Glenna Jacobs Wolko
Debbie Grizzle Wood
Constance Perruccio Young
Rose DiSanto Zagotta
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Zandri
Virginia Sopata Zbos
Stephen A. Zoccoli

Jo Ann Greeley Gormley
Lorelei Grabow
Sr. Patricia Graham, CND
Dolores Gabellone Granatuk
Kathleen O’Halloran Greenberg
Jackie Greenfield
Mr. and Mrs. R. Bruce Griffith
Kathleen Galvin Grimaldi
Corrine Manzardo Guastalli
Mr. and Mrs. George Guay
Faye Fritz Guenette
Mr. and Mrs. Pat Guerrera
Esther D. Guevara
Marianne O’Donnell Gustafson
Bernadette Gwiazdoski
Michael B. Hagearty, DDS
Renee Hager
Ann Marie Hannon
Nancy Harden
Gloria Smith Harrison
Edwina Kearney Hassi
Mary Lou Teahan Hasson
Patricia H. Hayes
Carolyn E. Heath
Cheryl Danduranc Heldt
Mr. and Mrs. John Hessmer
Lana Brosseau Hill
Marie Martens Hill
Lorraine Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hyland
Theresa Iagnassi
Theresa Iagrossi
Sr. Patricia Jamele, CND
Carmella Jameson
Sr. Patricia Jamison, CND
Rita Whalen Jawor
Mary Jepsen
Alice S. Johnson
Patricia S. Johnson
Rosaleen Jackson Johnson
Theresa Dupuis Johnson
Barbara Johnston
Margaret Mark-Anthony Josephs
Beatrice Bradshaw Joslyn
Sr. Mary Joyce, CND
Marion Reamma Kalisz-Huizenga
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley Kase
Claire Bellemare Katilius
Patricia Keilty Kearns
Annemarie Keating
Sr. Elizabeth Kehoe, CND
Natalie Keigher
Ann Keily
Barbara Waitkus Kennedy
Sr. Elizabeth Kennedy, CND
Eileen McKenna Kieffer
Jane Paskiewicz Kilis
Sheila M. Kinch
Sr. Elizabeth King, CND
Mary E. King
Regina King
Donna M. Kirk
Gloria M. Kittel
Mary Lou Pizzato Konecki
Mary Kozlowski
Judy Krecek
Frances Mikula Kristoff
Sr. Marie Elaine Lachance, CND
Phyllis Lanza
Betty LaPorta
Sr. Alyn Larson, CND
Evelyn Browne Lavin
Janet M. Lawrence
Sr. Ann Marie Levangie, CND
Johanne Licari
Phyllis A. Litwinka
Carol Lombardo
Elaine Waitkus Longino
Sharon Longtin
Ann Lorusso
Joanne Loughran
Lourdes Health Center
Marie MacPherson Lowney
Helen R. Lucero (R.I.P)
Evelyn Luis
Charlene MacKenzie
Elena Snyder Maclean
Mr. and Mrs. Kenneth MacPherson
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Madden
Frank R. Maestas
Sr. Joan Mahoney, CND

Doris Dinova Mahony
Doris Guillet Maitland
Fecicia Ferruzza Makowski
Elaine Manzardo Maladra
Catherine Malec
Rae Mangini
Sylvia Marcelynas
Joanne Durand Marcotte
Joan Mathieu Mark
Patricia Sorgani Martin
Sr. Darleen Mayo, CND
Sr. Patricia McCarthy, CND
Arlene McCormick
Sr. Catherine McDermott, CND
Sr. Emerita McGann, CDP
Irma Valente McGarel
Mrs. Richard McGivney
Marie McGraw
Claire C. McKeever
Mrs. Thomas McLarney
Dora A. McLaughlin
Deborah McManus
Ellen McNamara
Gerri McNamara
Diane McNeil
Gloria Meachem
Sr. Marilyn Medinger, CND
Bonnie Mehok
Angeline Porcaro Melchionne
Mary Ellen Meltzer
Ada Merluzzi
Carmaine Saturno Miele
Mary Mikel
Carol Raus Mikos
Kathleen McKinlay Miller
Rosemarie Miller
Irene Drevinskas Milliun
Paul Minor
Jule Mitchell
Marguerite Moffat
Diane Whalen Montgomery
Sr. Ann Moore, CND
Eugenia Morin
Paulette Hebert Morkys
Patricia Kokaska Mossuto
Patricia Muldoon
Shirley Murawski
Ellen B. Murphy
Tracy O’Donnell Murray
Frances Tures Naal
Robert A. Nadolny
Carol Nagiel
Nardone Family
Bernice Stupur Nedzveckas
Gloria A. Neilen
Sr. Mary Nerney, CND
Sr. Barbara Nyegaard, CND
Mary O’Callahan
Doris O’Connor
Maureen O’Connor
Kathy Sweeny O’Donnell
Margaret Curley O’Grady
Rosemary Oliva
Noreen Kopp Oosterbaan
Sr. Barbara O’Reilly, CND
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Orlando
Norma Kalil Osta
John Pagliaro
Mr. and Mrs. John Panalitis
Margaret Signore Paolucci
Dora Anne Papineau
Evelyn Paskiewicz
Linda Wheeler Patterson
Patricia Seymour Pearl
Paula Ciomei Pedersen
Nina B. Pendergast
Sr. Ann Perrin, CND
Mary Stanley Peterson
Gemma Gaeta Petrucci
Mary L. Anderson Phelps
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Phillips
Josephine Leonardi Pirro
Joan M. Porcari
Mary Posluszny
Janet Louise Powell
Joan Power
Elena Porcario-Foley and Family
Jeanne Charbonneau Qualters
Mary Lee Raisch
Donna Kinsman Raymond
Marie Crawley Reddy
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Recently I attended a week long symposium at the
University of Notre Dame entitled “Stewards of the
Treasures of our Faith.” After some 20 plus years in

campus ministry it “warmed my heart” to experience young
campus ministers who were “on fire with their love for
God” and their desire to share this love of God and Church
with college/university students. Most had been active in
campus ministry as undergraduates. Meeting such “on fire”
young adults renewed my own love for young adults, my
desire to minister to them and affirmed my gifts as a cam-
pus minister.

In a pastoral letter on campus ministry published by
the conference of Catholic Bishops in 1985, six aspects
important for campus ministry were set forth: forming the
faith community, appropriating the faith, forming the
Christian conscience, educating for justice, facilitating
personal development and developing leaders of the future.
Campus ministry is seen as essential for continuing the
vitality and strength of our Church. How one carries out
these goals varies greatly with the college/university (pri-
vate or public, religious or secular, residential or commuter,
large or small). Each college/university has its own riches to
offer as well as its own challenges.

The greatest challenge for the campus minister, I be-
lieve, is being in touch with the young adult of 2010.
Knowing who they are, their gifts and talents, their hopes
and fears; what has shaped their generation, their hungers,
their constant use of the technological world, is a must for
anyone working with this age group. This generation has its
own gifts and its own challenges. They are no less good, no
less generous, no less called than any other generation.

Speaker after speaker at the symposium, confirming my
own experience, emphasized the need to be with students
and take them where they are at. Jesus responded to peo-

ple where they were at. The ministry of Presence is a very
important part of campus ministry. Meeting the students
where they are sends stronger messages than we realize.
Partaking in activities with them when possible, hanging
out with them is an important part of campus ministry.
Invitations to go deeper can be extended, encouraging
them to lead and to attend programs, prayers, etc. spon-
sored by campus ministry. Authenticity and honesty as well
as a deep love of God are strong characteristics of a campus
minister. Hopefully we offer a witness to these young adults
as they spark new energy in us.

Many young adults are very generous in giving service
to others. This is one of their gifts. The challenge is to
assist them in realizing that prayer balances out the gift of
service. Some few spend time in prayer and need to be chal-
lenged to also go out to their neighbor in service. Religion
is not high in their priorities. Assisting them in asking
deeper questions hopefully will lead them to a sense of
wonder and awe at the Creator of all. We know that the
Spirit is at work in each of their lives and we trust the good-
ness and desire of each person to grow. What a privilege to
journey with these young people!

Campus Ministry/St. Joseph’s College,
West Hartford, CT By: Kathleen Dorney, CND

(S. Kathleen of Mary)

Left to right, Sabrina, a student (’10) and Kathleen Dorney, CND
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OUR CHRISTMAS ENROLLMENT CARD
is a wonderful way to let the special people in your life know
that you are thinking of them. Our Sisters throughout the
US will pray for friends and family that you name.

4 Ways to Order!
Mail: Congregation of Notre Dame, 30 Highfield Rd.
Wilton, CT 06897-3802
Call: 203-762-4306, Fax: 203-762-4319 or
Email: cnddev@juno.com

Mary lifts her child to us dancing in delight of
the Word made flesh.

You will be remembered
in the prayers and good works of the

Sisters of the Congregation of Notre Dame,
Blessed Sacrament Province.

This spiritual gift is requested by

_________________________________________

_________________________________________

This gift supports the active
ministries and retirement
needs of the Sisters of the
Congregation of Notre Dame,
Blessed Sacrament Province.

A CHRISTMAS BLESSING

Please placeyour order byNovember 1, 2010.

programs of the very active student St. Vincent de Paul So-
ciety. Staten Island students join Queen’s campus students
for service trips to Panama, Lourdes shrine, New Orleans
and Philadelphia at a center for Vincentian sponsored
multi-service organizations.

Of course, faith formation and liturgies are the other
strong thrust of campus ministry. Every Sunday, there is an
evening mass with a lively student choir. The academic
year is sprinkled with several campus-wide liturgies and
prayer services for September 11, Women’s Month, Aids
Awareness, peace and non-violence, memorial services and
other occasions. A community dinner follows the Sunday
liturgy to nourish the faith and social development of the
students. A four-year leadership program called V.I.T.A.L.
(Vincentian Initiative to Advance Leadership) enables stu-
dents to grow in understanding of the Vincentian charism
in its integration of spirituality, service and leadership. I
have led the Junior and Senior years of this program. For
faculty and professional staff, I have offered meditation,
faith and justice programs as well as support in times of be-
reavement. Two years ago, I began a student group called
Spirit Quest since so many students of this generation are
searching for their spiritual homes.

Ministry to young adults and the college community
has been a great blessing to me. I hope to bring much of
what I have learned to my new position as Coordinator of
Associate Relationship. �

Partners in CND Mission
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From Campus Ministry to Coordinator of
Associate Relationship

By: Joan Mahoney, CND

Since 1979, with the exception of five years in
community service, I have been engaged in campus
ministry at four different institutions of higher

education. The ministry takes on different nuances at
different institutions but the basic elements remain the
same. I have served at the University of Rhode Island, a
state institution, Russell Sage College in Troy, NY, a private
women’s college, Boston College, a Jesuit University and
St. John’s University, Staten Island Campus, a Vincentian
institution. I am now leaving St. John’s to be the Coordi-
nator of the Associate Relationship for our CND Province.
Of the various sisters who have served in campus ministry,
Sister Kathleen Dorney who is currently the Director of
Campus Ministry at St. Joseph’s College, a Sisters of Mercy
institution in West Hartford, CT will be the only CND in
this important ministry for the Church and Society.

At St. John’s University, I was the Director of Campus
Ministry with two young campus ministers, a secretary, two
graduate assistants, and about ten Campus Ministry
Student Assistants (CMSA’s) composing our staff. This
made for a rich pool of talents and personalities to reach
out to all on our campus. Being a Vincentian University,
involving the students in direct service to the disadvan-
taged is a major priority. Midnight Runs is our most popular
service opportunity. Assigned by the Midnight Run
Organization, students would go by van into Manhattan to
bring brown bag sandwiches and snacks that they had as-
sembled, warm clothing and toiletries to about four stops.
What we stressed with the students was that, even more
important than the food and material things we distributed,
was having conversations with the homeless, mostly men,
and coming to know them. On the ride back to Staten
Island, each student reflected on and shared where they
had seen the face of God in their experience. Other spon-
sored service activities are soup kitchens, childcare while
Latino parents are learning English and the many outreach

I hope to bring much
of what I have learned
to my new position as

Coordinator of
Associate Relationship.

Joan Mahoney, CND

Please join us in praying for our deceased Sisters: IN MEMORY OF

Sr. Gilberte Dufresne, CND (Mother St. Gilberte-Marguerite) d. April 7, 2010
Sr. Madeleine LaMarre, CND (Mother St. Madeleine of Mary) d. July 11, 2010

Sr. Catherine (Kaye) Morrison, CND (Mother St. Anita-Miriam) d. September 2, 2010

All I have ever desired is that the great precept of the love of God above all things and of the neighbor as oneself be written in every heart.

ST. MARGUERITE BOURGEOYS

May their souls and all the souls of the faithful departed rest in peace.
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By: Jeanne Bonneau, CND
Marilyn Doucette, CND (S. Michael Joseph)
Natalie Gannon, CND (S. Natalie Frances)

At the Heart of the CND

enriching, as we try to understand the cultures, accents and
languages we encounter every day. Meeting and getting to
know so many of our Sisters is a great experience of inter-
nationality, and gives us hope for the future as we meet our
Sisters from Japan, France, Central America and Cameroon
in whom the spirit of Marguerite Bourgeoys and the charism
of the Congregation are so deeply rooted.

A great deal of information goes out from here to the
Sisters in every part of our world. Jeanne and Natalie both
have as part of their ministries the editing of texts which
have been translated into English from French, Japanese
or Spanish. We know how important it is that the same
message reach everyone, and find it fascinating to try to
find just the word or phrase which will convey the mean-
ing succinctly.

Marilyn and an Associate from New Brunswick, Yolande
Cormier, are Co-coordinators of the CND Central Office
of Associate Relationship, maintaining contact with our
near 900 lay Associates throughout the world. Associates
share our CND mission through their prayer life, their family
life, and their work and ministry while living out their own
personal vocation. Our work with Associates is a means to
live in the fullness of the life of Marguerite Bourgeoys who
in her early life was an extern member of a congregation of
sisters. It also gives us the opportunity to promote one of
the new movements which emerged from Vatican II and is
a gift for the Congregation, the Church and the world as
well as for individual associates.

For each of us, an important part of our ministry is simply
our presence to each other and to all who come to this
house. The grace of God is in just being here and “wasting
time” or celebrating with our visitors and with each other.

Three members of Blessed Sacrament Province,
Jeanne Bonneau, Marilyn Doucette and Natalie
Gannon, live in Montreal at our CND Mother House.

Ordinarily, Sisters missioned in Canada would become
members of one of the Canadian provinces; however the
Mother House is the home of every CND, and one purpose
of the local Community there is to provide a welcoming
atmosphere for all CNDs, Associates and others who come
to visit for whatever reason. Therefore the 15 Sisters who
currently live in the Mother House belong to three CND
Provinces: Marguerite Bourgeoys Province, composed of
French speaking Canadian Sisters, Visitation Province, in
which the Sisters are English speaking Canadians and
Blessed Sacrament Province. While hospitality is an
important part of their ministry, they are also engaged in
other work as well. Until 2005, the Mother House of the
CND was always a very large building housing many
Sisters, and in earlier times even a large infirmary. It was at
one time the place where the novices were trained, and to
which the sick and elderly returned after their active life
was done. The Mother House has always been the home
of the ashes of the heart of our Foundress, Marguerite
Bourgeoys. (At the time of the death of our Foundress, it
was customary to remove the heart of someone renowned
for holiness and to enshrine them in a reliquary.) In 2005
the building which had housed the Generalate, where the
administrative work of the Congregation is carried on, became
the Mother House as well. At that time it was decided to have
a local community there composed of Sisters from several
provinces who could provide a feeling of home for all CNDs.

Because Natalie made her novitiate in Montreal and
often came to back to visit CND friends, for her there is a
feeling of having come home for a time. For Jeanne and
Marilyn, who both made their novitiate in the U. S., it is a
return to the roots of the Congregation which was founded
in Ville Marie, now Montreal, in the 1600s. Living in a
multicultural and bilingual group is both challenging and
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For each of us, an important part of our
ministry is simply our presence to each
other and to all who come to this house.
The grace of God is in just being here
and “wasting time” or celebrating with

our visitors and with each other.

Left to right, Marilyn Doucette, CND; Natalie Gannon, CND
and Jeanne Bonneau, CND
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For more information feel free to
call (203) 762-4306 or fax us at
(203) 762-4319. Please e-mail us
at cnddev@juno.com with any
comments or suggestions.

Congregation of Notre Dame
Blessed Sacrament Province
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Wilton, Connecticut 06897-3802
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Partners in CND Mission

Mission Orientation of the
Congregation of Notre Dame

To follow Jesus in a preferential option
for the poor and to live our mission
of liberating education in fidelity

to the prophetic charism of
Marguerite Bourgeoys in today’s world,

we commit ourselves to live closer
to the reality of the impoverished,
the excluded and the oppressed.

In solidarity with them, we commit
ourselves to protect our planet

and to participate actively in the
transformation of Church and
society for a more just world.

(Mission Orientation, Chapters
1996, 2001, 2006 with additions)

Ways of Giving: Planned Giving
When you leave a share of your estate to the Congregation of
Notre Dame, Blessed Sacrament Province, you leave a living
legacy to further advance the mission of the Congregation. The
Congregation of Notre Dame relies on gifts from generous
friends to partner with us in supporting the presence of a CND
in our varied ministries. Your bequest of stocks, bonds, cash, trust
funds (by naming the Congregation of Notre Dame as beneficiary
of a trust), the proceeds from life insurance policies or other prop-
erty will help assure our life and work in the future. Please con-
tact us for our current literature.

IN GRATITUDE
The Congregation of Notre Dame received

donations for CND Ministry Works
in memory of

Sr. Madeleine LaMarre, CND.
The Sisters of the Congregation are most grateful!
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